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AGENDA

1.
Apologies for Absence

2
Declarations of Interest

3
Public Participation

4.
Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 5th December 2011
5.
Matters arising from the Minutes not covered elsewhere on the agenda

6.
County Councillor’s Report

7.
District Councillor’s Report

8.
Finance:
a). Balances and cheques for signature
b). Audit Report for 2010/11

c). Ernie Tipping Contract
d). Clerk’s salary

e). Precept 2012/3
9.
Planning

a). Applications

P11/W1993 5 South End

Proposed replacement dwelling.

P11/W1922 163 Oxford Road

Single and two storey extension to rear for new kitchen/lounge and enlarged bedroom to first floor with ensuite.

b). Planning Enforcement
10.
Correspondence to Chairman and Clerk

including High Sheriff’s Awards
11.
Sports & Social Club Lease

12
Village Hall Project

13.
Village Maintenance
14
Parish Council vacancies

15,
Jubilee Beacon

16.
Any Other Business
The next Meeting of the Council will take place on Monday, 6 February 2012
Garsington Parish Council

The Monthly Meeting of the Parish Council was held in the Village School, Wheatley Road on Monday 5th December 2011 commencing at 7.30 pm. 

The Chairman Cllr Chris Wright presided; present were Cllrs Anne Eastwood, John Hieatt, Mike Patrick, and Judith Westgate with G Russell in attendance

Also present for part of the meeting were County Cllr. David Turner, District Cllr Elizabeth Gillespie and ten members of the public

12/11/1.
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were accepted from Cllr Paul Bolam who was away on business.

12/11/2
Declarations of Interest

None

12/11/2
Public Participation

Monica Waud said that some of the trees growing on the embankment by the Gizzel are in a dangerous condition and it was agreed that they would be inspected.

Roger Lloyd-Williams said that many drivers drive too fast along Wheatley Road once they have passed the sign which says’ “Thank you for driving carefully’. County Cllr. David Turner said that he would arrange for a traffic survey if Mr Lloyd-Williams would advise him on the best place for this to be done.

Mr Surman told the Council that he was unhappy with the positioning of the new bus stop on Lower Road. County Cllr. David Turner said that he would talk to the officer who had been responsible for this.

Matthew Dovey asked about the Boundary Commission review of parliamentary constituencies. The Council has already submitted its views on the proposed changes as they affect the Henley constituency because the consultation period closed today.

12/11/4 
Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 7th November 2011

After three corrections were made, the Minutes as circulated were approved and signed. In the third paragraph of Minute 11/11/7 the word ‘with’ was changed to ‘within’ and the word ‘though’ was changed to ‘thought’. In Minute 11/11/17 a) the word ‘our’ was changed to ‘out’.
12/11/4a 
and the Special Meeting held on Monday 28th November

The Minutes as circulated were approved and signed as a correct record.

12/11/5.
Matters arising from the Minutes not covered elsewhere on the agenda

The Clerk reported that S & R Childs had confirmed by email that the recently approved ledger stone would be fitted flush with the surrounding turf in accordance with the Council’s requirements.

12/11/6.
County Councillor’s Report

County Cllr. David Turner said that he welcomed the recent announcement that the east-west rail link from Oxford would be going ahead. It is something that he has supported for a long time. The County’s Fire Service is to be congratulated upon winning the title ‘Brigade of the Year’.

Cllr Turner has spoken to Mark Sumner of OCC about the ditch that runs alongside Kiln Lane. If the ditch is there to drain the highway then the maintenance is the responsibility of the County; if it is there to drain the land then the ‘riparian’ or adjoining landowner is responsible and the District Council can be asked to intervene if the landowner does not carry out any necessary work. The Council will research this matter in more detail.

The new bus service from GoRide has got off to a very encouraging start with most users being residents of Chalgrove and Garsington. The company is willing to operate on a rolling one month contract and Cllr Turner can meet the cost of this from his localities budget. 

Mark Francis of OCC is looking at extending the white lines recently painted in Wheatley Road.

Cllr Turner said that he is still waiting for all the suggestions for funding from the Stewardship funds to be fully costed.
12/11/7.
District Councillor’s Report

District Cllr Elizabeth Gillespie spoke about specific planning enforcement issues. See Minute 12/11/9 b). below.
12/11/8.
Finance:

a). Balances 

Barclays Current Account at 30th November



£65,221.01

Barclays Tracker Account at 10th September


 
       £50.99

A letter closing the Tracker Account and transfering the balance to the Current Account was signed by Cllrs Anne Eastwood and Judith Westgate.

The funds in the Bank of Ireland have all now been paid into the Barclays Current Account, while the Bank of Scotland Fixed Deposit has now matured with £51,669.55 now transferred to Barclays. 

The Parish Council noted the £65.76 Direct Debit payment to Grundons in November.

The following cheques were approved for payment:

Playdale Playgrounds Ltd (repairs in Play Area)


  £2,198.03

Trevor Woodington 






     £200.00

Ernie Tipping (payment agreed as balance of annual payment
     £188.96

Ernie Tipping (Play area repairs and churchyard leaves)

       £80.00

Positive Tree Care (cherry tree care)




       £80.00

Thame CAB







     £100.00

Admin (November)






     £108.68

G Russell (Clerk’s salary)





     £369.69

Garsington Village Hall (payment on account)


£31,617,81

The Council noted that Trevor Woodington has agreed to continue grass cutting for the Council as long as the Council’s ride-on mower is available. If he has to use different equipment he will re-quote for continuing with the work.

b). Precept 2012/3

The Parish Precept for 2009/10; 2010/2011 and 2011/12 has been £20,800 in each year. It was agreed that if any Councillors wished to have any new projects considered for inclusion in the 2012/3 Budget they would inform the Clerk before the January meeting.

The Council will consider how it wishes to mark the forthcoming Diamond Jubilee of The Queen. Joining in with the national chain of beacons of the night of 4th June is one suggestion that will be discussed further.

12/11/9.
Planning

a). Applications

P11/W1772 The Downs, Wheatley Road

Complete demolition of 11 redundant poultry units, partial demolition of 11 redundant poultry units, and change of use and conversion of the remaining 18 units to provide 1,697 sq.m. of new class b1 business accommodation with associated car parking, landscaping and means of access.

The Council agreed to recommend this application for approval, subject to the Highways department being satisfied about traffic and road safety issues.

P11/W1798 27 The Hill 

Single storey extensions at front and rear.

The Council agreed that there was no reason to object to this proposal and that it would leave the decision to the judgement of the planning officer concerned.

P11/W1760 48 Southend 

First and two-story extension to existing house. Conversion of existing barn into additional accommodation with glass link connecting to the existing house.

The Council agreed to recommend this application for approval.

P11/W1718 73 South End 

Replace existing concrete garage with an oak framed and larch cladded garage and home office.

The Council agreed to recommend this application for approval. 

P11/W1663 and P11/W1664/LB The Monastery Flat 28 South End

Repair of existing internal rooms to return to use as a flat for staff members. Removal of partition walls to create open plan kitchen. Re-installation of doors (renewal and reuse)

The Council agreed to recommend this application for approval

b). Enforcement

i). Alleged planning breach off Tadpole Lane; statements have been forwarded to the planning enforcement officer demonstrating that parked cars are not only on land designated for agriculture but that such use of this land may be associated with a car dealing business being carried on nearby, possibly without planning approval.

ii). Greenwoods; County Cllr David Turner is in contact with the County Council’s planning officers about the conditions for site screening and the traffic but the latter is a matter for consideration by the police and District Council too. District Cllr Elizabeth Gillespie said that she would follow this up and also contact Claire Bale of the Environment Agency.

On the matter of Mrs McInerney’s point about new development at Kiln Farm, Cllr Gillespie has sent an email to Cllr Patrick for him to pass on. She will also find out what action is to be taken now that the temporary planning permission to occupy 8 Kiln Lane has come to an end.

Cllr Gillespie said that officers from planning enforcement have already visited the proposed new retail outlet in Elm Drive. Local residents are concerned that the premises may be used for a takeaway food business. The recent installation of extractor fans has raised this suspicion but Cllr Gillespie said that the officers will carefully monitor the situation.

12/11/10.
Correspondence to Chairman and Clerk

The Chairman has been contacted by a resident who is concerned about the Kiln Lane ‘caravan site’. He has copied this letter to all councillors and to Cllr Elizabeth Gillespie, assuring the resident that the Council is aware of the situation and monitoring it with care.

12/11/11.
Sports & Social Club Lease

The reworded lease has just been received from Amanda Benham. The Chairman will review it and put his views in writing before sending it to the other councillors for their comments. Cllr Wright suggested that the Council should be flexible about the term of the lease.

12/11/12
Village Hall Project

Cllr Patrick reported that suppliers have been quick in submitting invoices for work done but that the bodies from whom grants have been promised are slow in sending the money. By providing its funds at this early stage, the Parish Council is making a very important contribution towards keeping the project on track. 

12/11/13.
Parish Council vacancies

The Notice of the casual vacancy caused by the resignation of Godfrey Eden has appeared in Garsington News and will be placed on the Elm Drive notice board on 6th December. There will now be 14 working days in which residents can call for an election to be held. If this does not happen, the vacancy – and the two other vacancies that already existed – can be filled by co-option.
12/11/14
Bus Service Review

The launch of the GoRide Service took place at Watlington at 5 p.m. on Saturday 3rd December and was attended by Cllr Mike Patrick and Matthew Dovey. As yet, there is no need for the Parish Council to make a contribution towards the cost of the service. A ‘Big Society’ Fund grant may make it possible to provide the service on more than one night and/or the use of a bigger bus.

12/11/15
Village Maintenance

In the Play Area, a working party has renovated the existing bark surface but a new supply of bark will be necessary in the coming year.

The pavement in Combewell is in poor repair. County Cllr Turner has this matter in hand.

The Clerk will follow up on the order for hedge trees that was placed a few weeks ago and also on the need for the hedge around the top of the Play Area to receive its annual cut.

12/11/16
Any Other Business
a.
Cllr John Hieatt said that it was his view that if the final net cost of the Village Hall refurbishment was below budget a portion of the funds provided by the Parish Council should be returned.

b.
The Chairman will contact Godfrey Eden about lights for the Christmas Tree.

